
May 2014 

Adult Sailing Program  *PLANNING MEETING* 
Brookside Library 1207 E 45th Pl 
6:00 –7:45 p.m. 
THERE WILL BE FOOD 
Organize, brainstorm, set curriculum & schedule 
Please attend if you are  interested in helping or learning 



Board of Governors’ Minutes 

5/5/14 

Call Meeting to order and the following BOG members were present:  Terry Rainey- Commodore, 
Darrel Daniel- Vice Commodore, Marcus Fairless- Rear Commodore, Sally Daniel- Secretary, Tom 
Proctor- Treasurer, Lisa Weatherholt- Fleet Captain, Matt Gillis- Activities Captain, and Danny 
Ziegler- Past Commodore. 

Introduction of guests:  Michael Palmer and Jack Stewart- Facilities Manager. 

Approval of minutes of the last meeting motioned by Lisa and seconded by Matt.  Sally announced 
that the new directories were passed out at the Annual Work Party.   

Treasurer report:  Tom passed out the monthly financial statement.  There were a few extra ex-
penses this past month but nothing out of the ordinary.   

Vice Commodore report:  Darrel was well pleased with all the work that was done at the Work Par-
ty.  There is still a lot of moving around the docks.  Also Darrel will be getting in touch with the 
members that did not attend the Work Party, to make arrangements for a make-up work day.  This 
make up work must be completed by July1st.  

Facilities Manager report:  Jack reported that the Ski Barge has been repaired and is working 
good.  The Breakwater still needs some work and the Chain Gang will be starting to work on it very 
soon.  The club used more propane this year than last year due to all the cold weather we had this 
year. Jack will be looking into getting a Bimini top made for the Sea Ark.  He also reported that the 
club’s power washer is currently inoperable and will be repaired or replaced.   

Activities Captain report:  Matt reported that the Chili Cook-off had four teams that participated the 
event.  The winner was Bob Wandres from the Catalina 25 and 27 fleet.  Matt announced some of 
the future social events will be the Memorial Day Brunch and the Catalina 22 will be the host, 
Beach Party on June 14

th
 and the Catalina 22 will be the host, and then there will be the Cheese-

burger in Paradise on June 21
st
 the lovely hostess of this event will be Jo Ann Chandler. 

Fleet Captain report:  Lisa reported that she was real pleased with all the people that has done Race 
Committee.  Harvey has volunteered to call the PRO for the day of the race.  Lisa is planning to do a 
PRO Training and she will let us know when the date will be. 

Rear Commodore report:  Marcus reported the Swimming test had 4 participants on April 26
th
 and the 

make up swimming test will be at the lake and the date will be announced later.  Marcus, Michael 
Gent, several juniors and some members helped him organize the shed and re-rig the boats so that 
they will all be similar.  Michael Gent, as training director, will be conducting the Junior Training and 
Lisa Weatherholt will be doing the Adult Training.  Michael will also participate in the US Sailing train-
ing in OKC in June. 

Past Commodore report:   Danny reported that he is continuing to work with the people on the Club’s 
lease and appraisal.  He reminded the BOG about the Windycrest Invitational Regatta which will be 
on May 17

th
 and May 18

th
.  Gil Greenwood will be the PRO for this event.    

Commodore report:   Terry discussed the 50
th
 anniversary of Windycrest.  He also said that Richard 

Ferguson has volunteered to be the Chair person of this event.  The following people will assist Rich-
ard :  Betty Hobson, Sandye Taylor, Barbara Meehan, and Jo Ann Chandler.    

Submitted respectfully, 
Sally Daniel  
Windycrest Sailing Club, Secretary 
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Commodore’s Report May 2014 

May is here and the lake is clear!  Not what we normally see of Lake Keystone in May.  We have not 
had the rain that we usually see this time of year, thus the clear lake.  However, we don’t see the 
extreme winds that we have been experiencing either, resulting in us not being able to use the clear 
water as much as we would like.  Two of the four scheduled race days have already been blown out.  
Let’s hope for a little less wind as we approach the heart of our sailing season. 
 
Darrell organized an outstanding work party and all are to be commended for the work that was ac-
complished the first Saturday in May.  Now that the club is all shined up, come out and enjoy it and 
your boat before the weather hits triple digits. 
 
We have several fun events coming our way soon.  Memorial Day is right around the corner and the 
Catalina 22 fleet will again lay together a great brunch for us to kick off the summertime events.  Jo-
Ann Chandler will again be leading the Cheeseburgers in Paradise party in mid-June and we have 
the first of three beach parties scheduled for the 14

th
 of June.  Be sure to pay close attention to your 

new calendar or you will miss some fun activities starting now. 
 
Another tool to keep you abreast of happenings at Windycrest is the use of our website.  Richard 
Ferguson took on the task of managing the site as Webmaster last year and has done a stellar job 
of upgrading it and keeping it current.  If you want to know what is going on at Windycrest, all you 
have to do is go to windycrest.com and you will immediately be updated with what is happening 
now.  For example, if you want to know who was at the work party, click on the “Work Party 2014” 
tab and see a 100 picture slide show of your fellow members at work.  Also, to see a stunning 
slideshow of the development of Windycrest, click on the “Building of Windycrest” tab.  Richard is 
another of those unsung 
hard workers that make 
Windycrest a special 
place. 
 
I look forward to seeing 
you at the club and on 
the water soon. 
 
Terry Rainey 
Commodore 2014 



Vice Commodore’s Report 

I first want to thank those members that came out and participated in this year Work Party.  
I felt that a lot was accomplished. The improvements should last for quite a while but time 
will eventually have them on some future Vice Commodore’s list to be redone. The lower 
path looks great and the space in front of the pavilion has that large hump removed, is 
nice. The water running out of the upper lot can actually run under the path to the bath-
rooms now.  I don’t know how many years I have seen this on the to-do list yet it seemed 
that nobody was willing to crawl half way in the culvert to get it done (thanks Linda). I saw 
many members putting such efforts to improve their sailing club. I also heard comments 
that the dinghies looked brand new (if you weren’t too close). Once again, great job 
Windycrest! 

Now, on to those that had something more important to do like soccer games, graduations, 
and other things, we will have a make-up Work Party on May 31 from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm.  
You will need to bring your own lunch. If this once again does not fit into your schedule you 
will need to contact me to make special arrangements. If you are not able to do any of the 
above you will need to send in your second half dues. 

It is great time to be using your sailing club with many social events on the calendar and 
the racing season well underway. See you at the lake. 

 

Darrel 



Rear Commodore’s Report 

Nervous first timer to skipper says. “Do yachts like this sink very often?” “No, usually it’s only 
once!”……Hope everyone is having a great spring and getting out to the club to sail. As most 
of you know we had wonderful work day weather and got a lot of things freshened up around 
the club. The Windycrest training boats got cleaned up and ready for this seasons adult and 
junior training programs. If you missed this year’s swim test don’t worry the water is warm 
enough now we can complete the training at the lake. Don’t forget the first junior training class 
starts June 14th. 

 

 

 

 

We are proud to announce 

that Lisa Weatherholt is now 

on our training team as the 

Adult Training Director. She 

has some great ideas and 

energy for the program. I 

know she is just the person 

we have been looking for to 

push our Adult Training pro-

gram to the next level. 

Please contact Lisa and me 

with any questions or sched-

uling information you may 

need. See you at the lake!      

-Marcus Fairless 

 

On a day when the wind is perfect, the sail just needs to open 

And the world is full of beauty. Today is such a day.” 

-Rumi, 13th C poet & philosopher  



One job of a Fleet Captain is to encourage participation in racing.   

How can we get more boats to the Start line? I have an idea! 

DRAMATICALLY INCREASE PARTICIPATION IN THE ADULT SAILING PRO-

GRAM.  

Go sailing with fellow Windycresters and become a better sailor!! 

ADULTS – SUMMER SAILING INSTRUCTION 

WHY PARTICIPATE?      Go sailing WAY MORE OFTEN  *  Make more 

friends * Increase boat-handling skills * Increase confidence *  Have. 

Fun.  

WHO SHOULD PARTICIPATE?  Beginners, almost-beginners, and ex-

isting boat owners who want to increase their skill and confidence 

level 

Adult Sailing Program Tuesday, May 20th   Brookside Library  

PLANNING MEETING     1207 E. 45th Pl.

  

There will be food       6-7:45 P.M.              

        Driving Directions  

Organize, brainstorm, set curriculum, set a schedule 

Please attend if you are interested in helping or learning 

Contact me: Lisa Weatherholt  fleet.captain@windycrest.com 918-

497-0624  

Fleet Captain Report 

http://maps.google.com/?q=to+1207%20E.%2045th%20Pl.+Tulsa+Oklahoma+74105
mailto:fleet.captain@windycrest.com


Past Commodore’s Report 



 

 

 

 

Special thank you to Dale Housley, Judy Andrews, Barend Meiling, Sherri Stinson, and 

Sandye Taylor for their help during the Work Party this year.  -Sally 





Catalina 22 (1975) Sail Number #5124 
  Boat and trailer are in good condition. Partially completed bottom job, which needs 
to be finished.  
  No motor.  The main and 110 jib are in very good condition.  The genoa is only in 
fair condition.  
  $1,500 or best offer. 
  Contact Matt Gillis at 918-557-6856 or e-mail: mgillis@aol.com  

 Classifieds 

mailto:mgillis@aol.com


SLIP UPGRADE LIST 

8/8/2013 Evelyn Hayes C to A 

8/26/2013 Chris Hardgrave  on C 

11/14/2013 Steve Elliott A to D 

    

SLIP WAITING LIST   

    

6/17/2013 Brice Green 

6/1/2013 Gena Holden* 

7/1/2013 Charles Keithline 

7/1/2013 Duke Rhine* 

7/5/2013 Marcus Gaskamp 

9/12/2013 Mike Lindahl 

9/16/2013 Wes Henson 

11/7/2013 Taylor Harmon* 

1/6/2014 Jason Marshall 

2/3/2014 Tom Shelby 

2/17/2014 Cindy Gowing* 

  *on mooring now 

    

MOORING UP-

GRADE LIST   

    

MOORING WAITING 

LIST   

    

PASSED 

SLIP LIST   
Members who have 
reached the top of 
the Slip   

Waiting List or 
previously held a 
slip may request to 
be    

placed at the top of 
the Waiting List at at 
any time.   

6/2/1997 Ed Dailey 

1/30/2002 Roger Seimens 

1/30/2003 George Thomas 

10/5/2003 Wendy Hawkins 

2/3/2004 Darrel Daniel 

4/1/2005 Margaret Hamlett Shinn 

6/30/2007 Chris Gill 

9/2/2008 Clay Agent 

11/28/2008 Bob Ibanez 

5/21/2009 Stu Bernd 

6/8/2009 Mike Dixon 

8/18/2009 IV McNamara 

10/22/2010 Preston Bannon 

2/1/2011 Ron Reese 

1/4/2012 Michael Gent 

3/20/2012 Paul Jensen 

6/18/2012 Rick Floyd 

9/14/2012 Jan Garvin 

1/1/2013 Grant Gerondale 

3/1/2013 Scott Williams 

4/10/2013 Greg Tiffany* 

4/16/2013 Roger Adams 

3/19/2013 Julie Stillwell* 
TRAVEL TRAILER 

WAITING LIST   

PASSED TRAVEL 

TRAILER LIST   

2/27/1999 Barbara Montalbano 

10/30/2001 John Lissau 

10/9/2004 Reid Barcus 

10/10/2004 Joe Perrault 

10/11/2004 Terry Dannar 

4/1/2005 Margaret Hamlet Shinn 

7/1/2005 Sam Mieir 

11/30/2010 David Runnels 

1/6/2014 Jason Marshall 

 WINDYCREST WAITING LISTS as of 5/12/14 
 All requests are based on dated, written requests  

 submitted to the Vice Commodore 


